
 
 

 

 

May 2022 

 

Annual Parish Meeting 
30 people were present at the St Dennis Annual Parish Meeting.  Special thanks to the speakers including a 
member of the former Old Cornwall Society St Dennis Branch who gave a presentation on the history of St 
Dennis.  Other speakers covered the role of an Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner and the Councillor 
Advocate Scheme, and crime figures for St Dennis and St Stephen. Thanks to Trevor Rabey for allowing us to 
display beautiful pictures from around the Parish – see below.  Further pictures from Trevor can be found at 
www.stdennis.org.uk 

 

 
  

Newsletter 

St.Dennis Parish Council 
Chairperson – Julia Clarke 

Parish Clerk/RFO – Lynn Clarke 
Tel: 01726 821700 

Email: clerk@stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk 

Website: https://stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk/ 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:30am - 12:30pm 

 

http://www.stdennis.org.uk/photo%20galleries/stdennis_scenes/index.html
mailto:clerk@stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk


Neighbourhood Development Plan 
A big thank you to the residents who have taken the time to complete the form. We do appreciate the input 
which will help us determine what is important to you, the residents.  The information provided will be 
collated to formulate the basis of the NDP. 
 

Good Citizens Award: 
People of St Dennis Parish are what make our community special.  We know that there are many out there 
who go out of their way to help others for little or no recognition.  Why not take this opportunity to recognise 
their efforts by nominating them for making such a difference to your life or the community as a whole.  The 
last two years has been difficult for everyone, but it is at this time that the community really pulled together.  
This is your chance to celebrate the unsung heroes that made a difference during some of our darkest times.  
This is someone who provided much needed help, such as picking up some shopping or prescriptions, or 
regular friendly phone calls to keep spirits high – important for those who were unable to leave their home. 
 
Applications will be chosen by the sponsors for these awards during June2022, and awards will be presented 
during Carnival Week July 2022.   Application forms can be collected from ClayTAWC (just inside the main 
front door on the window); or via our website: https://www.stdennisparishcouncil.org.uk/good-citizens-
award-scheme. 
 

Casual Staff required 

The Parish Council is looking for a local responsible individual who would be able to help out our casual 
labourer's on an ‘as and when’ basis. This will include covering holidays, sickness and helping during our peak 
season. The hours are flexible, but some duties will need to be carried out daily Mon – Sat. 
 
The applicant will need to be a friendly, reliable, and motivated, and be able to work efficiently by themselves 
or as part of a team.  A full, clean driving license and your own vehicle will be essential. Main duties will in-
clude: weeding, litter picking, emptying of bins, cleaning of bus shelters and signage in all areas that the Parish 
Council are responsible for. This is not a full list of duties for this position.  For an application form or further 
information please contact the Parish Council Office on 01726 821700 or email: clerk@stdennisparishcoun-
cil.org.uk. 
 

Cemetery 
Please note that routine grass cutting will be undertaken on the mornings of the 11th and 25th May 2022 so the 
Cemetery will be closed.  Please note that this is weather dependent. 
 

Parish Council 
The Parish Council Office is, unfortunately, continuing to restrict ALL visitors to the office. You can still email or 
telephone staff Monday-Friday 9.30am-12.30pm. If any resident requires a meeting, we will try our best to 
accommodate you. 
 
Claytawc continues to request that you wear a face mask in the reception area. 
 

Playing Field 
Please note that routine grass cutting will be undertaken on the mornings of the 16th and 30th May 2022 so the 
Playing Field will be closed.  Please note that this is weather dependent. 
 

Quotes 
“Make hay in May for you may never know what June is coming with and you may never know what July will 
present! When you see May, make hay!.”  
“Every day may not be good but there is something good in every day.” 
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